9th Metro Council District 

No. 9 eNews
November 23, 2011
You are receiving this email because you have contacted my office in the past for assistance.  If you would like to be removed from this communication please email Kyle Ethridge with “REMOVE” in the subject or body.  Please feel free to copy any of this information for use at your meetings or in your newsletters!
Light Up Louisville on Friday, November 25th 
Continuing a tradition of more than three decades, thousands of residents will gather downtown the day after Thanksgiving to welcome Santa Claus and see the city glow at Light Up Louisville.  
Light Up Louisville will feature thousands of twinkling lights, fireworks, entertainment, food, crafts, a parade and children’s activities on the grounds surrounding Metro Hall at the corner of Sixth and Jefferson streets – renamed Santa Claus Lane for the day.  New this year is a FREE run/walk event – the Healthy Hometown “Light Up 5K.”  The event begins at 3:00 p.m. and starts and ends on Jefferson St. in the heart of Light Up Louisville. The first 1,000 participants will receive a complimentary T-shirt. 

The annual Winter Wonderland Holiday Parade, an evening parade of lights, begins at 6:00 p.m. Parade units will be decorated in festive lights and will include bands, carolers, car clubs, floats, children’s groups and civic organizations. Santa Claus – fresh from his appearance the previous day in New York City – is expected to arrive at 8:30 p.m. Santa will join the mayor and representatives of LG&E and GE to insert the magic plug to turn on thousands of lights on buildings and trees of all sizes including the official “Light Up Louisville” tree in Jefferson Square Park. The tree, a 45-foot fir, was donated by Cathy and Tom Young of Louisville, in memory of Cathy’s mother, Doris Underwood whose family brought the tree as a seedling from Germany. 

After the lights, children can have their photos taken with Santa from the entertainment stage in front of Metro Hall for $5 each. For more information about Light Up Louisville, call MetroCall 311 or visit www.lightuplouisville.org.

Members of the U.S. Marine Corps will again be stationed at Light Up Louisville to accept donations of new toys for Toys for Tots. Attendees are encouraged to bring an unwrapped toy to donate.

Street Closings and No Parking for Light Up Event
Certain No Parking Areas will start on Tuesday 11/22 while certain street closings will start on Wednesday 11/23.

 

The following streets will be closed during the following dates and times: 
From 10 a.m. on Wed., November 23, 2011 until 6 a.m. on Sat., November 26, 2011 
· Sixth Street from Market Street to Jefferson Street 

From 1 p.m. on Wed., November 23, 2011 until 6 a.m. on Sat., November 26, 2011 
· Jefferson Street from Fifth Street to Seventh Street 

· Sixth Street from Jefferson Street to Liberty Street 

From 3 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. on Friday, November 25, 2011 
· Jefferson Street from Seventh Street to Roy Wilkins Blvd. 

· Liberty Street from Seventh Street to Roy Wilkins Blvd. 

· Eighth Street from Market Street to Muhammad Ali Blvd. 

From 3 p.m. until 4 p.m. on Friday, November 25, 2011 
· Muhammad Ali Blvd. from Fourth Street to Ninth Street 

From 3 p.m. until 4:30 p.m. on Friday, November 25, 2011 
· Fourth Street from River Road to Muhammad Ali Blvd. 

· Jefferson Street from Third Street to Fourth Street 

From 6 p.m. until 7 p.m. on Friday, November 25, 2011 
· Fourth Street from Main Street to Liberty Street 

From 6 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. on Friday, November 25, 2011 
· Main Street from Third Street to Ninth Street 

From 6 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. on Friday, November 25, 2011 
· Ninth Street (North Bound lane) from Main Street to Muhammad Ali Blvd. 
The following streets will have no parking on them during the following times: 

Tuesday, November 22, 2011 through Friday, November 25, 2011 (All Day) 
· Jefferson Street from Fifth Street to Sixth Street (north side) 

Wednesday, November 23, 2011 through Friday, November 25, 2011 (All Day) 
· Jefferson Street from Fifth Street to Sixth Street (south side) 

· Sixth Street from Market Street to Liberty Street (both sides) 

· Fifth Street from Market Street to Jefferson Street (west side) 

From 1 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Friday, November 25, 2011 
· Jefferson Street from Third Street to Fifth Street (both sides) 

· Jefferson Street from Seventh Street to Ninth Street (both sides) 

· Liberty Street from Seventh Street to Ninth Street (both sides) 

· Eighth Street from Jefferson Street to Muhammad Ali Blvd. (both sides) 

· Muhammad Ali Blvd. from Fourth Street to Eighth Street (both sides) 

· Fourth Street from Main Street to Jefferson Street. (both sides) 

· Liberty Street from Armory Place to Sixth Street (both sides) 

From 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. on Friday, November 25, 2011 
· Fourth Street from Jefferson Street to Muhammad Ali Blvd. 

From 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Friday, November 25, 2011 
· Main Street from Third Street to Ninth Street 

· Eighth Street from Main Street to Market Street
St. Matthews Holiday Holly Hop
The St. Matthews Area Business Association and Merchants Council presents the Holiday Holly Hop in the Heart of St. Matthews, sponsored by Burdorf Center, Drake’s St. Matthews, Chenoweth Square, The Vogue Center, Nanz & Kraft and St. Matthews Station.  The Holiday Holly Hop will run on Black Friday (Friday, November 25, 2011) and every Saturday through New Year’s Eve from 11:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m., with continuous stops at each of our sponsor locations.  The Holiday Holly Hop is free to everyone.  Come eat, drink, shop and be Merry in the Heart of St. Matthews!  For more information call 899-2523.
A Reader’s Corner Gift Cards 

A Reader's Corner, located at 2044 Frankfort Avenue, is giving a $5.00 gift card to anyone who gives a cash donation or a backpack for the Blessings in a Backpack program on FAT Friday, Friday, November 25th. Stop in anytime 10:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. Mon-Sat to receive your gift card!  Pitch in to help children have nutritious snacks after school. They are also hosting Misha Feigin on November 25th from 7-9. He plays acoustic guitar and a variety of wonderful music. They have a great selection of "remainders" (Hawley-Cooke memories) hand-picked by Harvey Venier for the literary gifts on your list. Stop by for some refreshments and great gifts!  For more information call 897-5578.
BBB Announces 2011 Torch Award Winners and Finalists
The Better Business Bureau serving Louisville, Southern Indiana, and Western Kentucky is proud to announce the winners and finalists of the 2011 Torch Awards for Marketplace Ethics. BBB conducts this annual awards program to gain public recognition for businesses and non-profit organizations that maintain a solid commitment to conducting their business practices in an ethical fashion. No award could mean more to a business or organization’s reputation than a BBB Torch Award! Here is the list of winners and finalists of the 2011 Torch Awards:

 

Very Small Business:
Mediaura (Winner)

Sign-A-Rama Downtown (Finalist)

 

Small Business:
Taylor Homes (Winner)

Consumers Choice Coffee, Inc. (Finalist)

 

Medium Business:
Louisville Water Company (Winner)

Park Community Federal Credit Union (Finalist)

 

Large Business:
Sam Swope Auto Group (Winner)

Texas Roadhouse (Finalist)

 

Non-Profit Organization (Over $1,000,000)
Day Spring (Winner)

 

There is no better way to strengthen trust in business and free enterprise than by shining light on businesses and organizations that are doing well and doing right. These businesses and non-profit organization will be honored at the BBB Torch Awards luncheon on Friday, November 18, 2011 at noon at The Olmsted at the Masonic Home campus. Tori Murden McClure, President, Spalding University and World Adventurer will be the Keynote Speaker for the event and Rachel Platt, Anchor, WHAS11 News will emcee the event. Media is welcome to cover the event.

 

 Colon Cancer Prevention Project November Newsletter
The Colon Cancer Prevention Project has its headquarters in the 9th District.  Check out this article regarding a push for funding a state-wide colon cancer screening program in Kentucky.  

Dr. Whitney Jones, the founder of the Colon Cancer Prevention Project, and Rep. Jim Glenn (D-Owensboro) spoke before members of the Interim Joint Committee on Health and Welfare in support of a bill to fund the Kentucky Colon Cancer Screening Program. Dr. Jones told the group: "Since the first time I testified before you in 2008, 2,700 people have died from colon cancer, and another 7,500 people have been diagnosed."  Read his full presentation here.  

Ninth District Events!

Below are some Ninth District calendar events!  To view a full listing of events please visit the Ninth District Blog at http://district9news.wordpress.com/. 

If you would like to submit events to be considered for the blog calendar please email Kyle Ethridge  or call 574-1109.
Wednesday, November 23: 3rd Annual Bobby Ellis Memorial Vigil to End Hunger at 7:00 p.m. at the Plymouth Community Renewal Center, 1626 W Chestnut Street.  Bobby was a 9-year-old boy who died of hunger in Louisville on Thanksgiving Eve in 1969.  To commemorate this special moment and remember Bobby, Dare to Care and Interfaith Paths to Peace host a silent, candlelight march to the site where Bobby died.  The event is free and open to the public.  This is a silent march from the Plymouth Center to Hodge, 21st Street, and Eddy Streets - about 6 blocks - and then return to Plymouth. For more information call 736-9494.
Thursday, November 24 - Friday, November 25: Thanksgiving Holiday - Metro Offices closed.  City services delayed one day.
Friday, November 25: F.A.T. Friday Trunk Show with Copper Cupcake at Lexie's Trading Post, located at 2224 Frankfort Avenue from 10:00 a.m. - 10:00 p.m.  Copper Cupcake is a 100% scratch bakery - they only use local Kentucky eggs, european style butter, fresh vanilla bean and local produce.  For more information call 365-GIFT or visit www.coppercupcake.com.
Friday, November 25: Light Up Louisville at Jefferson Square Park (6th and Jefferson) from 3:00 - 10:00 pm.  Winter Wonderland Parade from 6:00 -7:30 pm and lighting of Jefferson Square and Christmas tree at 9:00 pm.  For more information visit www.lightuplouisville.org.
Friday, November 25: The F.A.T. Friday Trolleys will run with extended hours from 11:00 am to 10:30 pm on Black Friday, in keeping with the day after Thanksgiving shopping tradition.   Enjoy fabulous shopping & dining, free parking & trolley hop.  For more information visit www.fatfridayhop.org.  FAT_HolidayHop_2011
Saturday, November 26: American Printing House for the Blind, 1839 Frankfort Avenue, hosts a family day open house from 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.  Visitors can write their names in braille, see the book of Psalms from Helen Keller's Bible, play games designed for children who are blind, and enjoy many other activities in this award-winning museum. See "Denver the Guide Dog," a Discovery Channel video about how a puppy becomes a dog guide and is matched with a new owner. Seasonal refreshments will be served. For all ages.  For more information please call 899-2213.
Saturday, November 26: Crescent Hill Radio fundraiser at the Vernon Club, 1575 Story Avenue.  Doors open at 5:30 pm and the first act goes on at 6:00 p.m.  $10 suggested donation.  There will be dinner concessions and a full cash bar.  They are looking for volunteers to help with raffles, sales and admission.  For more information call 742-2591 or visit www.crescenthillradio.com. 
Tuesday, November 29: Canned goods drive for St. Matthews Area Ministries - Bring a canned good and pay $2.00 for admission to the Women's University of Louisville Cardinal Basketball Game at the YUM Center.  For more information call 893-0205.
9th District LINKS

· www.district9news.wordpress.com
· http://www.louisvilleky.gov/MetroCouncil/Members/09/
· www.mygreentriangle.com/
· www.facebook.com/MyGreenTriangle
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